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From: The Stewards       Stewards Bulletin No. 10 Amended 
To: All GT4 America and GT America Competitors  Date:  September 24, 2022 
 Re: Balance of Performance Revision    Time: 13:20 
 
 
 

 
Teams: All GT-4 America – including GTA Competitors 
 
Competition: Sebring Race(s) 2 
 
Supporting Documents: GT-4 America SR, Emails from the Technical delegate, Sebring Event Schedule 
 
Facts: The technical delegate emailed the notice of a GT-4 BOP revision for the Sebring event at 12:56 
pm on September 24, 2022 and updated it again at 2:18 pm. The Sebring GT America race started at 
12:10 and concluded at 12:50 including GT-4 cars in the race 1.  GT-4 SR 30.5 states that a revision of the 
BOP must be 120 minutes before the start of Race 1 of an Event. 
 
Decision: The Stewards after further review of the SR regarding the issuing BOPs (GT-4 SR 30.5) and 
consultation with the SRO GT America Technical Board, find the Technical Delegate did not meet the 
BOP adjustment timetable of 120 minutes before the first race of the event including GT-4 cars.  The 
stewards regret issuing the BOP Bulletin to the competitors and stress that “BOP GT4 Cars for Sebring” 
dated 6/09/2022 is the required BOP for Sunday’s races (R2) 
 
   

 
 
 


